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From: Board of Pharmacy

To: PHARM-GENERAL@DCALISTS.CA.GOV

Cc: Pharmacy_Subscriberlist@DCA

Subject: PRODUCT RECALL - McKesson Packaging Services
Date: Thursday, September 15, 2016 6:27:58 PM

URGENT DRUG RECALL URGENT
September 15, 2016

Product: Alprazolam 0.5mg tablets USP CIV
NOC Number: 63739-669-10

Description: UD-100

Lot Number: 0111512

Expiration Date: 08/17

Please check your inventory for the above lot of McKesson Packaging Unit Dose Alprazolam 0.5mg
tablets. The lot number may be read on the blister cards through the carton window for any unopened
cartons.

McKesson Packaging Services is issuing a voluntary recall of the above lot of Alprazolam 0.5mg tablets

« Due to missing printed information on the primary packaging labeling (i.e. blister cards) on a small
portion of the batch which would prevent identification of the tablets inside.

* McKesson Packaging Services is voluntarily recalling this product from the Distribution to the Wholesale
and Institutional/Retail levels.

* Product started shipping 3/29/2016.

Follow the course of action described below:

1. If you have any product from the affected lot you should immediately remove it from sale or use,
stop distribution of the product and quarantine any quantity of the specified product lot(s).

2. Complete the Recall Response Form by recording the quantity you will be returning. Sign and date
the reply and immediately forward to McKesson Packaging Services. Your immediate response, even if
you do not have any recalled product from the subject lot, is very important.

3. Contact McKesson Packaging Services at 704-784-4301 and ask to speak with Kristie Dover at
extension 112. Return Authorization numbers will be given upon receipt of the completed "Drug Recall
Response Letter" below and may take up to 72 hours to process.

4. Only the lot listed on this recall notification will be accepted for return. All returned product not
associated with this recall will be destroyed and no credit issued.

5. All product must be returned to the attention of, "Alprazolam 0.5mg tablets Recall" at the address
shown below:

McKesson Packaging Services

7 101 Weddington Road NW

Concord, NC 28027

This recall involves only those products and lot numbers listed in this Recall Notification. Products, other
than those specified herein, will not be accepted for return as a part of this recall. This recall is being
conducted with the knowledge of the FDA. If you have any questions, please call McKesson Packaging
Services at 704-784-4301 and ask to speak with the Recall Coordinator.
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